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Attention: Mr. Keith Funk 

 

Re: Review of Utility Installations for Treasure View Estates, West Kelowna, B.C. 

 

At your request, Beacon Geotechnical Ltd. has carried out a review of the proposed installation of 

the buried utilities for the Paradise View Estates on Shannon Lake Road.  The purpose of the 

review was to estimate the potential for a mass movement of the adjacent rock cut which could 

potentially cut access to the residents of the Paradise View Estates development. 

 

We based our review on three drawings prepared by New Town.  These drawing present the 

section through the existing road structure showing the depth of cut for the installation of the 

utilities and a plan showing the location of the utilities with respect to the rock cut.  In addition, 

Beacon has been involved with the development in the area since 2004 with reports for the safe 

development of the adjacent property, including a review of the rock fall potential along the strata 

access road.   

 

Based on the available information, we understand that the buried utilities will have a minimum 

cover of 1.5 metres and blasting will be required to achieve the depth of burial.  We have assumed 

that the blasting contractor selected for the project is a qualified professional and is familiar with 

blasting in urban environments.  The adjacent rock cut is approximately 8 metres high, with an 

accumulation of talus above the rock cut.  We know that the rock cut has potential for rock fall to 

impact the access road and that a barrier curb was constructed to manage rock fall events on site.   

 

Based on our review, we are of the opinion that the risk of a catastrophic rock mass failure, 

severing access to the strata units to the east is negligible provided that a qualified blaster, with 

experience in urban blasting is selected to carry out the blasting contract.   
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We trust that this memo satisfies your present requirements. If you have any questions, please 
feel free to contact our office. 

Yours truly, 
Beacon Geotechnical Ltd. 

Chris Wallis, P .Eng. 
Geotechnical Engineer 

New Town Planning - Strata Development - 1975 Shannon Lake Road, West Kelowna, B.C. 
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